
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

NEW CHANGES TO THE DUNS# 
Federal Government Unique Entity Identification (UEI) 

 
 

Effective April 4, 2022: The federal government transitioned from DUNS to UEI. DUNS  
numbers will not be required after April 4, 2022. 
 
How to Receive a UEI? Entities must register in the SAM.gov system to receive a UEI. 
 
A unique Entity ID (UEI) allows entities to: 

• Apply, Access, and Receive Federal Grant Awards and Procurements 
• Submit Invoices and Receive Payment 
• Subaward Reporting 

 
Existing and New Contracts: The City will incorporate the new UEI requirement in the 
City’s iSupplier system in July 2022. All Delegate Agencies will be required to enter the 
UEI in the new Site Location Form. 
 
Resources are Available at: 

• Please refer to the Guide to Getting a Unique Entity ID at: 
https://www.fsd.gov/gsafsd_sp?id=kb_article_view&sysparm_article=KB0049214  

  
• Additional information is also available at: 

https://www.fsd.gov/gsafsd_sp?id=gsafsd_kb_articles&sys_id=a05adbae1b59f8982
fe5ed7ae54bcbba  

 
 

If you have any further questions, please contact the Office of Budget and Management at  
(312) 744-7755.  
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